Campbell PTA Meeting Minutes 
February 10, 2015
6:00 p.m. – 8 p.m.

Number of Attendees:   Approximately 30

I. Announcements:  Beth Cavey, President
· Beth Cavey  gave an overview of Campbell School and Expeditionary Learning.  She discussed some of the things that make Campbell unique such as the Outdoor Classroom and Wetlands, our Garden Docent, and weekly Community Meetings among other things.
· PTA Status Update:  Currently, the PTA has 227 members and a $40,000 operating budget, which funds items such as after school enrichment programs, classroom libraries, the Garden Docent position, the outdoor classroom, field trips, author fees and other library initiatives, and training for special education teachers.  
· Campbell received a $2000 grant from Whole Foods, which will help fund the Garden Docent position and support a health focused curriculum.  Thank you to Christy Przystawik, Jessica Haney, Kimberly Merchant, and Stacey Zee for submitting the grant.  

II. Guest Presenter:  Barbara Kanninen, School Board Member and Liaison to Campbell
· Barbara Kanninen was the guest speaker for the evening.  Ms. Kanninen is the newest member of the School Board.  She is serving a four year term, which began on January 1, 2015.  She is an award winning Ph.D. economist and a children’s book author.  She is also the liaison to the School Board for Campbell.  
· As a part of its expedition on government, Ms. Berg’s 3rd grade class followed Ms. Kanninen’s campaign and election to the School Board.  Ms. Kanninen visited the class and several kids were able to watch her swearing in ceremony.  Ms. Kanninen was presented with thank you notes from the class.  

· Ms. Kanninen discussed some of the School Board’s priorities and emphasized the need to put kids first.  
· She discussed the County Board’s decision to hold off (at least for now) on building a new elementary school at Thomas Jefferson.  She explained that the Board was uncomfortable with two things:  (1) Arlington Public Schools (APS) had not fully defined the program that was going to go in there and (2) the process had not been expansive enough to consider all of the possibilities.
· Thomas Jefferson is still on the table, but the Board would like to consider additional options including property owned outside of APS.  The School Board has asked for a list of possible sites by April 30th with the intent to build a new school by the Fall of 2018. 
· Parents discussed concerns with overcrowding and emphasized the need for a new elementary school in South Arlington.  Ms. Kanninen noted that there are growth and capacity issues in both South and North Arlington and the Oak Ridge area, in particular, is really struggling with this.  
· Parents also discussed concerns with increasing development in Arlington and the potential impact on schools and testing.  Ms. Kanninen explained that the State of Virginia’s decision to not adopt Common Core gives the state some flexibility to do something else.  While the School Board is aware of the concerns around testing requirements and is engaging on it, it was acknowledged that change is slow. 
· If you have concerns you would like to share, you can contact Ms. Kanninen by clicking here or calling 703-228-6015. 

III. Budget Update:  Eva Clark, Treasurer
· The PTA has brought in approximately $19,000 to date and has spent about the same amount.
· The Wetlands Festival usually brings in about $10,000.
· The Pledge Drive brought in $3894, exceeding our goal by $894!
· Restaurant nights have been great bringing in a total of $654 to date; we are expecting approximately $280 from Lebanese Taverna;   we will get 25% of everything ordered from the Z-Pizza Campbell Restaurant Night.  Thanks to Nathan Zee for spearheading these great nights!
IV. Wetlands Festival Planning:  Beth Cavey, President 

· The Wetlands Festival is scheduled for Saturday, May 2nd.  Time TBD.  

· Planning has begun.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Beth Cavey at president@campbellschool.org.  
V. Principal Report:  Maureen Nesselrode, Principal
· Ms. Nesselrode and invited guests (Dr. Christine Murphy, Wendy Correia, and Ms. Ammons) discussed the decision to move the Interlude Program from Oak Ridge to Campbell.  This is a program that supports kids with emotional and behavioral challenges.  The decision was made by senior staff and the executive leadership team.  
· There are 20 students who will be joining Campbell at the start of the next school year.  This program is fully staffed with its own teachers and assistants.  There will also be a therapist joining the staff.  

· Each child has its own program to reflect the needs of that child.  The students will start in a self-contained space, but will be integrated with the general education program as appropriate.   
· APS architects are looking at space options to accommodate the new staff and students.  

· Principal Nesselrode is very involved in the planning. She will meet all the students and will help support the transition.  
· Campbell is also working with George Washington University to make this a professional development school for teachers in this type of program.
VI.
Closing Comments/Discussion
· Several parents discussed their dissatisfaction with APS transportation. They were asked to put their concerns in writing with the help of Ms. Clavel-Love and the PTA would be happy to address the issues with the county-wide PTA and others.
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